
Habitat Enhancement for Turtles in Elk/Beaver Lake Regional Park,  
April - May 2012 

 

Elk/Beaver Lake Regional Park supports a population of the endangered Western Painted Turtle, which 
has been studied since 2008 ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ Iŀōƛǘŀǘ !Ŏǉǳƛǎƛǘƛƻƴ ¢ǊǳǎǘΩǎ όI!¢Ωǎύ species at risk program. The 
turtles nest within areas used for multiple recreational activities. In April ς May 2012, in collaboration 
with CRD Parks, Elk-Beaver Lake Equestrian Society (EBES) and volunteers, HAT biologists (Christian 
Engelstoft and Kristiina Ovaska) engaged in nesting habitat enhancement in the park. Additionally, 
Camosun College Environmental Technology students installed basking sites for turtles in ponds 
adjacent to the nesting areas. 
 

One enhancement site is within the EBES riding area, where turtles have been nesting on paths and in 
other unsafe areas. A turtle nesting area was created at this site in June 2011. In April 2012, volunteers 
cleared the area of invading thistles and blackberries. 



An additional tier was added to the ŎŜŘŀǊ άǎƴŀƪŜέ fence to reduce disturbance. 
 

The volunteers returned in May for more thistle pulling. 
 



The site is getting overgrown with grass and weeds including broom, and bare patches of ground 
preferred by nesting turtles are disappearing. Thanks to volunteer efforts, the site is now broom-free.  

 

In 2010 and 2011, we experimentally weeded and turned over four 1 m2 plots within this area, and 
turtles preferentially nested in these bare patches. In May 2012, we continued this approach and tilled 
additional small patches of ground. 
 



The site is ready for the  2012 breeding season. We will monitor egg-laying in June ς July and hatchling 
emergence from nests the following spring. Hatchlings overwinter in the nests. 

 

Welcome turtles! 
 


